
 
 

February 10, 2022 
 

The Honorable Elizabeth Warren 
The Honorable Sheldon Whitehouse 
The Honorable Jeffrey A. Merkley 
The Honorable Margaret Wood Hassan 
The Honorable Edward J. Markey 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

 

The Honorable Katie Porter 
The Honorable Rashida Tlaib 
The Honorable Jared Huffman 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Senators Warren, Whitehouse, Merkley, Hassan and Markey;  
 and Representatives Porter, Tlaib and Huffman: 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to your letter dated January 27, 2022, 
regarding the energy and environmental impacts of bitcoin mining. 

Bitfury does not currently have active mining operations within the United States. (As 
noted below, our majority-owned Cipher Mining subsidiary will begin bitcoin mining operations 
at a Texas wind farm in the near future.) We nonetheless appreciate the opportunity to address 
the energy use of bitcoin mining and why we believe bitcoin mining is an important force for 
harnessing more sustainable energy sources such as wind and solar—including inside the 
United States. 

In assessing environmental concerns about bitcoin mining or any other energy use, not 
all energy consumption is created equal. An activity that consumes 100 TWh of power derived 
exclusively from coal or oil adds carbon to the environment and consumes a scarce resource; an 
activity that consumes the same amount of power derived from a mix of solar, wind, and 
hydropower does neither. It is important that bitcoin not be judged solely on the basis of how 
much energy it uses, but rather on the basis of its energy mix relative to other energy users in 
the economy and on the basis of the incentives bitcoin generates for creating a more 
sustainable energy mix. 

From a public policy perspective, the most relevant question should be energy 
production rather than energy consumption. If Americans’ elected representatives in Congress 
decide that we should eliminate or reduce a particular source of energy such as coal or oil, they 
may of course to do that. But once the energy mix has been established, in a market economy 
like the United States, markets – meaning the aggregate decisions of American consumers and 
businesses – should decide the most productive use of the energy that is produced. 

The available data suggest that bitcoin mining consumes a small but nontrivial amount 
of energy relative to the amount of value created, and that energy is on average drawn more 
from sustainable sources than the U.S. electric grid as a whole. There are several different 
sources one could examine to reach this conclusion, including the Bitcoin Mining Council (BMC) 
comprising the major global mining companies, the Cambridge Bitcoin Electricity Consumption 








